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Dear Worthington UMC Family, 
 

After 18 wonderful years, I would like to share with you that I will be retiring 8/1/2021 from my position as Director of the 
Children’s Choir and Handbells here at Worthington United Methodist Church. Yes, these years were wonderful! There 
is nothing better than watching children engage in making beautiful music, worshiping together, and sharing their gifts 
with all of you. I have enjoyed so many experiences here at WUMC… our Christmas programs starring Baby Jesus, 
conducting the children while they sing in service and ring at Offertory, performing so many fun musicals, and singing 
and ringing inside and outside! Speaking of outside, I could not be more proud of these kids as they showed so much 
resilience and effort as we practiced outside throughout this pandemic. We were rehearsing right up to Thanksgiving 
and started up again as soon as the snow melted! They are a special group, indeed.  
 
I want to express my sincere gratitude for the support and love that I have received here at WUMC. This was a difficult 
decision, but after 35 years working in the church setting, it was time to focus on family and worship in a different way. I 
would like to close with a quote from a favorite little song that I know: “May Love and Happiness, peace and joy, be with 
you forever, wherever you are.”  - With Appreciation, Gretchen Wessel 
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“May our music fill your heart!” 

https://forms.gle/yKJHeoHQB4RNCwCx7
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